Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Rene Boisvert [rbrdp@aol.com]

Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2015 11:19 AM

To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: "OPPOSED" -- SITE CLOSURE -- 800 CENTER ST., OAKLAND -- CASE # RO-0000454

Mr. Detterman -

| am writing in response to your request for public comment on the proposed
site closure for the 800 Center Street property.

| OPPOSE !!

As you might see from my name, my company was the previous owner of
the subject. My file has to meet or exceed yours in the collection of studies
and communications.

Chevron has spent well over a decade attempting to remediate this property.
There were no less that 7 different responsible parties for Chevron during
this period. Never a bit of consistency from one party to the next.

Additionally, there were 4 different ACHCS specialists assigned to oversee
Chevron's efforts during this same time period.

But the most telling, was the feedback received approximately 3+ years ago
from the Chevron responsible party at the time -- SATYA SINHA..

When | asked him face to face if he would let his family and children live
on this property after Chevron "so called" completed their remediation.
His response was an emphatic -- "ABSOLUTELY NOT."

Doesn't that say it all (as you ask the public to sign off on the efforts
of Chevron and your agency)?

Hoping that you listen,
Rene Boisvert

484 Lake Park Avenue #246
Oakland, CA 94610



